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The Lake Eunice Township board held its monthly meeting at the town hall on August 11th, 2025 at 7:00 pm.    The minutes from July 2025 was reviewed and approved by a motion by Wayne Jacobson and seconded by Ed Clem.  The board reviewed the treasurer report.  The treasurer report was approved with Ed Clem making the first motion and Jerry Johnson approving.  
There were approximately 36 people at the townhall to discuss issues/concerns surrounding Prairie Lakes LLC.  Jason Rosing asked the public if there was a representative for the group-Mike Williams advised he would like to start off the conversation.  Mr. Williams advised he was at the townhall a few months ago when residents voiced their concerns.  He stated the appreciated the resolution from Lake Eunice for Becker County to listen to their concerns as it relates to the gravel pit.  He stated unfortunately, this group feels like their concerns have been minimized.
Jason Rosing advised there are two items on the agenda tonight related to Prairie Lakes LLC-the road agreement for the gravel pit road (Hienmark Road) and also the suggested plat for the residential portion to the application.  Jason Rosing advised he would like to keep the conversation around those two items.   Scott Waltz was present from Meadowland Surveying.  The preliminary plat was completed last week.  The lots have been spilt into 2.5 acre lots and due to that size, they will remain zoned as agricultural.  
A Road encroachment-Aldean Lee Property located at: 15731 W LITTLE CORMORANT RD was reviewed by the board.  The work was approved with a motion from Jason Rosing and seconded by Al Bergquist.  
Wayne Jacobson indicated that cut outs have been completed. The townhall parking lot should be done this year. 
The board reviewed the most recent invoices amounts from Carl Malmstrom for record requests, clarification on fire contracts and reimbursement for legal advice as it relates to the Sperl residents that live in Lake Eunice.  There has been a significant increase in costs for legal consultation due to this-for example, $650 for review of four emails.  Jason Rosing noted this is tax payer dollars and the budget was reviewed for 2025.
This meeting was adjourned at 8:03 pm by motion from Wayne Jacobson and seconded by Ed Clem. 
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